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​Charge
From the Bylaws, Section 3. Duties of Officers: “The immediate Past President shall serve as Parliamentarian.”

Goals & Objectives
1. Act as Parliamentarian at General Business and Executive Board meetings.
2. Oversee the recognition awards of MDMLG and be responsible for coordinating any other special awards and recognition MDMLG may deem appropriate.
3. Oversee the work of any and all ad hoc committees, summarizing and forwarding reports to the Executive Board.

4. Review the bylaws and submit proposed changes to the Board in time for a vote at the last General Business meeting before the Annual Summer meeting. 

5. Send appropriate sentiment cards as needed throughout the year.

Accomplishments

1. Served as convener for the Archives Ad Hoc Task Force to review our current agreement with the Walter P. Reuther Library at Wayne State University and to consider how to best manage our “born digital” materials. The task force met with Dr. Louis Jones and Paul Neirink, from the Reuther Archives, on May 16, 2017, and is continuing its review of current practices and is drafting a procedure for electronic submission of materials which will be presented to the MDMLG Board in the upcoming year.
2. Created the certificates for presentation at the Annual Summer Luncheon and Business Meeting.

3. Worked with the President and President-Elect to ensure members who were retiring from the profession would be acknowledged at the Annual Summer Luncheon and Business Meeting.

4. Purchased and presented flowers to retiring members (who were not sure they would be able to attend the Annual Summer Luncheon and Business Meeting in June) at the December 1, 2016, General Business Meeting.
Recommendation
Establish a small budget for incidental expenses associated with the role of the Past-President (e.g. floral tributes, cards, etc.) The Past-President would then also have to submit a final expense report. This would make it easier to track these expenses, and would also eliminate the ambiguity of where to charge them. To be determined: Where to charge the complementary summer luncheon meals for retirees and the scholarship student.
Respectfully submitted,
Nancy Bulgarelli

July 12, 2017
